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 Hello from the Musch Family,  By April 2001 we had completed a 12 month 
period of focused work with the Beswick brothers and sisters in Arnhemland, 
NT.  We successfully worked with the Beswick church on a weekly basis in 
leadership development and strategic church planting in the Central 
Arnhemland region. The goals in that period were to: Bring unity among 
believers; build a concept of leadership “team”; partner with the Beswick 
Church in Church planting. We thank God that we can say He has done this 
and more. In the 12 mths from our return to the Northern Territory in April 
2000 we have seen the fellowship grow 500%. We have also had the 
privilege of partnering with aboriginal pastor Glenn Johnson in establishing a 
work in Katherine itself– a surprise bonus.! Thank you for your prayers and 
support.   
 
We have been faced with some hard decisions.  It has been our long felt burden 
and intention to assist church planting and leadership development in Cape 
York this year. The challenge has been whether to do this from a base in 
Katherine Northern Territory or Queensland.  It worked out that because of the 
much cheaper cost of living in far North Queensland (Housing, Food, Fuel 
particularly)  it would cost less for Carl to fly back to the Northern Territory 
regularly (to continue partnering with the Beswick leaders in regional ministry) 
than it would to continue living in Katherine.  Flying also saves us over a week 
of travelling time. Given the economic and other realities, including family 
needs, the World Outreach board have helped us “bite the bullet” by directing 
us to relocate to Far North Queensland at this time. 
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It had been our goal to 
produce a  magazine 

reporting on Aboriginal 
ministry in general 

across Australia but we 
have not had the 

resources to move to this 
format  yet, so this 

edition will continue to 
be a communication of 
the ministry of IMLA to 
our partners and friends.  

Thank you for your 
continuing support and 

prayers. 

In keeping with our vision and what God has 
done, we are giving room for the Beswick leaders 
to lead. Rather than the weekly visits basing out 
of Katherine, we have planned 2 week intensives 
with Beswick leaders- Basing in Beswick itself at 
these times, every second month. During these 
periods we will be  encouraging, visiting their 
daughter/outreach works and ministering with 
them in the region.  Please Pray for the 
communities of Barunga, Weemol, Bulman, 
Manyallaluk, also Bolkjam and Bulagadaru  
(c.f. map opposite.).  We have just finished one 
such visit which really confirmed this 
development in strategy as “of God”. For  
Arnhemland believers , Cape York is as much 
“foreign missions” as Spain would be to England, 
and those with a “missions” call are already keen 
to partner with us in the Cape too. 

The Musch  family 
L-R Hope, Gail, Carl, Joy 
“ Hello from down by 
the Katherine River in 
the Northern Territory.” 
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100Km 

Rough Scale 

Arnhemland ,Northern Territory 

.*Bolkdjam 

.Bullagadaru 



                         We apologise for the lack of correspondence this year, ill health, busy-ness,     
financial limitations and moving into a new phase of ministry have all taken their toll on our ability to             
communicate so we thought we had better let you know some of what we have  done this year and            
                             what the rest of the year holds for us  to continue our planned ministry.   

In Cape York “Revivals” have come and gone with 
little trace and most traditional churches are strug-
gling. Our visits so far ,show that people are hun-
gry. It is astounding that there are no Pentecostal 
adult congregations on any of the predominately 
Aboriginal communities in the Cape except a small 
area around Bamaga. Where possible our hope is to 
“strengthen what remains” and where necessary  
initiate new works . 
We are currently following up invitations  by minis-
tries already reaching into Cape York to provide 
leadership development and assist church planting 
ministry. The welcome that we have received and 
enthusiasm to partner  in the work has been incredi-
bly refreshing .These invitations open up a majority 
of the Cape York Aboriginal population to us.   We 
need God to provide over and above what we have 
already committed to the Arnhemland Work (most 
of our current missions income) before we can be-
gin anything significant in the Cape, but we believe 
He will. Please pray God’s clear direction and 
provision for this exciting development. 
. �

CAPE YORK 

 
Christmas/New Year 2000/2001 – We spent 
Christmas and New Years’ Eves at Beswick 
where we had a great time of fellowship with 
our Aboriginal brothers and sisters.  On New 
Year’s Eve Anderson George brought a word 
to the church for the coming year (Jeremiah 
33). 
New Year’s day – we left Beswick to go back 
to Katherine via Mataranka through a short cut 
route but got bogged for 24 hours in the 
middle of the bush.  We tried really hard to 
get ourselves out but then Carl walked 
20kms to the nearest station  to get help.  
The Beswick police and pastor came to our 
rescue after Carl reached them. We were so 
grateful to God and them! On a funny note—
Carl was so hot walking,( not very fit)  
And feeling  heat-struck  he  found a 
 buffalo wallow and used it to cool himself 
off enough to go on! 
January – Gail was diagnosed with Ross 
River Fever which was very debilitating. We 
spent time building up and encouraging the 
Beswick AOG and the “Wells of Salvation” 
AICM/Apostolic Church in Katherine.  Carl 
was able to attend the Transformations confer-
ence where we were blessed to have a booth 
and share our vision with interested delegates. 

 
February –. Carl was asked to speak at the 
World Impact conference on the controversial 
subject of “What is the responsibility of the Aus-
tralian church for aboriginal people” in Brisbane 
straight after the Transformations conference .  
The day that Carl got back from the Transforma-
tions & World Impact/ World Outreach confer-
ences there was a Jessis Duplantis meeting on in 
Darwin to which the Beswick believers went to 
extraordinary lengths to get to. They walked 
from Beswick which was cut off by flood wa-
ters, got into a borrowed dingy and crossed 
the flooded river, walked a couple of kilome-
tres, waded through crocodile infested  water 
up to their chests for a couple hundred metres 
and then walked along more dirt road until 
they got a lift to where they had left their ve-
hicle, which they had to push start, and then 
drove through to Darwin in the middle of the 
night! They were in Darwin in time to pick 
Carl up from the airport and go to the meet-
ing! How is that for determination! This is 
almost normal for outreach in the wet season. 
The wet season hit hard at Katherine and we 
spent time bailing water out the donga we lived 
in and watching the river/water as there was a 
good risk of flooding and getting cut off from 
Katherine and Beswick. 
 

 Anderson, only a couple 
of years ago was a drug 
addict, in and out of jail 
for violence and property 

offences and known as 
“the Black Bruce Lee”.  

Suerina, a former          
alcoholic, loves to worship 

the Lord in song and 
dance and does so in 5 + 
languages. God has done 
and is still doing a great 

work as he raises them up  
into the ministry God has 

called them, including 
taking over some of what 
was our role  in Arnhem-

IMLA Field Partners 
Anderson & Suerina 
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   From mid June to mid July we had the wonderful op-
portunity to go to Horn Island in 
the Torres Straits, where we were 
invited up to preach, teach guitar 
to youth and help in the develop-
ment of a music team ministry. 
Colin and Penny Parkinson were 
wonderful hosts and have a real 
desire to see the Horn Island peo-
ple won and living for Jesus. We 
drove to Bamaga (near the tip of 
Australia) to get the boat across to 
Horn Island and while in Bamaga 
we were able to visit with Carl’s 
old Bible college mate Eric Se-
basio and with Sanimo the Fijian-
AOG Missionary to Aboriginal 
people both doing a great work.    
 
July – We came back from 
Bamaga and had two days to then 
prepare for the trip back to the 
Territory where Beswick was get-
ting ready to hold its annual con-
ference, which we nicknamed 
“Fathers in the Faith” because we 
had Pastors-Peter Morgan, Law-
rence Ramsay and Frank Williams 
all pentecostal pioneers. It was  a 
great time of fellowship for four 
days with people from Beswick , 
their outreach works and sur-
rounding communities.  We  
stayed on -The Marsh Family 
came and blessed us with a con-
cert and we were able to visit   
missionaries, Geoff and Judy 

Davey at Lake Evela ,as we travelled with the Beswick 
team on very friutful outreach . 
 
August – was an extremely busy month - The pastor’s of 
the Katherine Wells of Salvation Glenn and Ellen John-
son’s oldest daughter Sharon got married and we were 
able to video it for them and help out in general with busy 
wedding plans. Henry Weatherall and the Wheels of Fire 
team did a lot of outreach around the time of the wedding 
in Katherine and helped Sharon and Paul celebrate their 
happy occasion. The annual EAM seminar was held in 
Hall’s Creek the week after the wedding and Anderson 
and Suerina George were able to represent IMLA there.  
We stayed at Beswick and continued with meetings as 
best we could despite the whole community being in 
shock after elder-David Blanasi went and right now is 
still missing in surrounding bush. Most of the church was 
out tracking . Carl was also able to hold a meeting in 
Manyallaluk with Sam and Milliwanga Sandy -long time 
friends, keen to reach their people. The flu really hit Gail 
and the girls delaying our return to Queensland  . 
 
 

March – We continued to do the work in Beswick and 
Katherine.  Carl was coming home 
one night and the driveway was 
blocked by a crocodile lying right 
across the road! Carl was invited 
to the Rubicon and AAFMI Mis-
sions conferences, and while he was 
away Carl’s sister Nerida came to 
care for Gail and the girls in Kathe-
rine We had 40 Beswick people 
come and camp with us at Katherine 
and there they held the Beswick 
church’s Annual General meeting 
which was successful.  As too often 
the case – money was tight so feed-
ing the mob a challenge.  We were 
given an old bull’s liver and Carl 
cooked the best liver stew anyone 
had ever tasted (the only one he had 
ever tasted.) 
 
April – Early April we had a tre-
mendous time with John Mellor at 
Beswick, an international Healing 
evangelist, but until recently a min-
ister from Katherine . John has re-
cently become well known for sig-
nificant miracles, and his down to 
earth Aussie style which attracted 
the attention of international T.V. 
press . He travels the world and 
acknowledges that Beswick—
Aboriginal believers taught him 
to wait on God, which he says is 
the key to  moving in miracle 
power. It was a great time of en-
couragement and many miracles 
happened. Gail was healed of Ross River fever, 
which had been getting worse not better, and is rejoic-
ing in God’s goodness.    
 
May – Gail and family spent a bit of time in Mareeba 
and Gail had the privilege of talking at a combined 
churches Mother’s day event. Carl returned to Bes-
wick community and ministered with them at their 
outreach works and went to Hall’s Creek for a confer-
ence.  When he arrived he found that the community 
bus was out of action and so had to get it back on the 
road so that the church could take 2 buses across to 
Hall’s Creek. After a lot of hard work, a team of 52 
people went for the revival meetings and were greatly 
blessed. 
 
June – Carl had to catch up on his “Advanced Di-
ploma in Christian Ministries” studies and we spent 
time in Ingham where we were able to share with the 
Ingham Apostolic Church, lead by Trevor Prior.(Pray 
for Trevor as he recovers from serious surgery.) 
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 Ray– a few years ago was bitten by 
a King Brown snake and nearly 
died, suffering damage to the part of 
his brain that controlled his speech.  
He learnt to speak again – but for 
some years has not been able to ad-
dress crowds or sing – giving direc-
tion mainly through his wife.  At 
Easter – the Beswick “ Mob” sup-
ported a team from Katherine and 
Pine Creek to kick off a church 
plant in Mataranka.   Ray testifies   
“ I felt the Holy Spirit come upon 
me and His love touch my throat 
and God healed my voice.” Ray is 
now leading Praise and Worship 
and giving direction to the church in 
person again. Praise the Lord. 
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In association with World Outreach 
PO BOX 161,LAWNTON, QLD 4501 

From late August into September, for ten days 
Carl was invited to travel with Gordon Davis of 
“Coastlands” ministries who has been doing 
evangelistic outreach in the “Cape” for ten years.  
He, with his wife Cora, and 
usually one other couple, 
have been constantly on the 
road ministering to every 
station, home and Aboriginal 
community north of the 
Daintree River. We too are 
endeavoring to visit all the 
major communities in the 
Cape (see Map page 2), to get a feel 
for exactly what God wants to do 
from here.  As we go we are 
preaching the Gospel, screening 
Gospel films, encouraging isolated 
believers, and providing both follow 
up and evangelistic material—
mostly videos to those who want it. 
Please pray for God’s provision and 
guidance in our every 
step in Cape York.    
While Carl will be 
traveling to Canberra 
with Tim Edwards and 
a team to help with 
Praise Corroboree in 
Parliament House from 
the 17th to the 25th of 
September. �

Key Prayer Issues - 
· Beswick leadership team and the outreach 

works that they are supporting. 
· Our Health  

· Housing  - we currently 
live in Gordonvale by the 
grace of John and Anne Kelly 
who let us stay in a one 
bedroom unit in their shed.  
This is not a long term 
prospect for a family and 
ministry base. 
· For Anderson and 

Suerina-Beswick, for wisdom, 
strength,  finances and a vehicle. 
· The video ministry. Particularly 
to be effective in follow up of isolated 
believers. 
· Successful itinerary down south 
while most remote northern roads  are 
under water during the summer “wet”. 
If you would like us to come and share 

with your fellowship please 
let us know. 

                                                 

Praise Points 
· The warm 

reception and open doors for field 
partnerships in Cape York. 
· Gail’s miracle healing from 
Ross River   Fever 
· Success of the Beswick 
convention in July. 
· Souls saved so far in  Cape 
York trips with “Coastlands”. 

· The opportunity to raise 
awareness of Aboriginal ministry 

at various conferences 
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The work “Wells of Salva-
tion” with Glenn Johnson in 
Katherine is going well. 
They have gone from start-
ing with just two families to 
now having a good worship 
team and a number who can 
share God’s word and they 
have just had to move to 
larger premises. 

Carl (in mid May) travelled with a 
Beswick team around outreach works, 
including Weemol , where over 3 days 
we primarily encouraged believers but 
also saw some come back to the Lord.  
Both Anderson  and Carl preached 
God’s Word.  What Beswick leaders 
saw as significant was the receptivity 
and invitation to return any time 
extended to the whole team by 
traditional owners . What was also 
notable about this outreach was how  a 
Death- Adder came scooting out of 
the bush towards us as we began to 
worship the Lord. His head got well 
and truly bruised and he ended up in 
the fire ( just like his boss will!). This 
was very unusual behaviour for a 
Death– Adder . We must have been 
doing something right because I don’t 
think his boss liked it.? 

· Blue highlights 
prayer needs 
throughout the  
newsletter text. 

We pray that this letter 
find you well and happy. 
God Bless You, 
Love from the Musch 
Family. 

NOTE: For the purposes of good stew-
ardship, producing a  colour newsletter 
on a $150 printer, and re-inking car-
tridges ourselves  is more cost effective 
than sending it out to be photocopied, 
though it is slow, we think it works well. 
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